Minutes
Autrey Mill Middle School Governance Council 
 October 18, 2021 |7:45am
In Attendance
Trey Martin, Principal | Erika Smith, Teacher |Danelle Chereck, Teacher | Courtney Hagans, Teacher | Amy Showfety, School Employee | Megan Bradley, Parent |Michelle Graves, Parent | Marcelis Baxter, Parent |Adam Lipman,  Community Member
Approval of Minutes & Agenda-Ms. Smith
Ms. Hagans made a motion to approve the meeting agenda, seconded by Ms. Chereck. Unanimous approval. Ms. Hagans made a motion to approve the September meeting minutes, seconded by Mr. Lipman.  Unanimous approval. 
Capital Plan 2027-Principal Martin
On the November 2nd ballot is a vote to continue the ESPLOST 1 cent/$1 tax on purchases in Fulton County. They are calling it “Bricks and Clicks” to signify the plan to use the funds to improve technology and renovate buildings. If the measure does not pass, the other options would be to raise taxes, borrow money through a bond, or make cuts in the budget.  
Principal’s Update-Principal Martin
Mr. Martin discussed that Covid numbers continue to fall. Last week, the Chorus held their concert.  This coming week will be a band concert, orchestra concert, and volleyball game.  Even with the mask policy, the school is still able to hold events and activities. 

Ms. Showfety discussed the FEV Tutoring for students that need additional support in math and reading.  The program was offered to 200 students and so far, 45 have enrolled.  It is available after school in a virtual setting.  Currently, the CARES Act provides the funding for this program, but the SGC may be asked for funding if the school continues the program next semester and/or more students enroll.  Students were recommended for the program bases on iReady scores.  The tutors focus on fundamentals of math and reading and not the standards that are happening in the classroom.  

Charter Dollars-Ms. Smith
 Ms. Smith sent out a survey to staff asking for needs/wants for their classrooms.  A lot asked for office supplies, so they were referred to Ms. Welch.  Most of the responses indicated a need for “time”. The question was raised if charter dollars could be used to fund substitutes to give teachers more planning time. 

Other items mentioned:  
· Professional Development on ways to utilize the METI/Media Center for their classrooms
· Purchasing additional computer programs, with a specific mention of BrainPop.
· BrainPop returning is in the works! 
· PBIS Program

Ms. Smith is going to follow-up with our SGC liaison to see if there a deadline for when charter dollars must be used, if funds can be used for substitutes, and asking how other schools are using their funds.  We need to make sure we’re using the funds to support our strategic plan. 
Superintendent’s Parent Advisory Council-Ms. Bradley
Ms. Bradley participated in the September and October meeting with Mr. Looney and other leadership representatives.  The group was looking for parent feedback on the grading policy and assessments.  Information was also given about the ESPLOST vote and LETRS literacy training for staff. 
Next Meeting Agenda
Our next meeting date is Monday, November 29th at 7:45am
· Agenda Items
· Discussion of Charter Dollars
Ms. Chereck made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Baxter seconded.  Unanimous approval.  
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